






9th September 2008

Dear Sir / Madam,

Subject: Human Rights Council Resolution 7/9 - "human rights of persons with disabilities"

 

In response to your facsimile dated 8th August 2008 and earlier note verbale of 4th June 2008, requesting information relating to legal measures for ratification and implementation of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and Optional Protocol, legal measures on national monitoring of the convention and any other information relating to paragraph 16 of the resolution. 

 

As a recent signatory to the Convention (3rd January 2008), the Government of Nepal is currently able to provide the following information.

 

a) Legal measures for ratification of the Convention and Optional Protocol
 

The Government of Nepal in both its Interim Plan 2007 - 2009 and National Plan and Policy on Disability 2006 made a commitment to review and revise laws and policies relating to persons with disabilities and to ensure that appropriate institutional provisions are developed and made effective. 

 

This review of existing national laws and policies is currently progressing.

 

b) Legal measures for implementation of the Convention and Optional Protocol
 

On completion of the review of existing national laws and policies, it is expected that new rights based legislation, consistent with the terms laid down in the convention will be drafted for parliamentary review.

 

Precise timescales for the drafting and adoption of new legislation have yet to be finalised. These will be determined, in line with the priorities of the national legislative programme currently being prepared by the Government of Nepal.

 

c) Legal measures for national monitoring of the Convention  
 

The Government of Nepal in its Interim Plan 2007 - 2009 recognised that the body established to take responsibility for national monitoring of programmes relating to persons with disabilities, The National Coordination Committee on Services to Persons with Disability had not been effective. 

 

In addition, in line with requirements of article 33 of the convention the Government of Nepal recognises the need for civil society and in particular persons with disabilities and their organisations to be fully involved in the monitoring process.

 

As such, the Interim Plan 2007 - 2009 proposes the formation of two new bodies.  A National Persons with Disability Empowerment Commission (NPDEC) and an Empowerment of Persons with Disability Development Committee (EPDDC). 

 

A review of the responsibilities and composition of these two new bodies is currently pending.
d) Paragraph 16 of resolution 7/9 
 

The Government of Nepal supports this initiative to raise awareness and understanding of the legal measures required for ratification and effective implementation of the Convention and appreciates the opportunity provided to participate in the consultation process.  At this time, there is no further information that it would wish to add. 

 

In the meantime, if you need any further information relating to this Convention, I can be contacted at the address shown below. 

 

 

Yours Sincerely 

 

 

Upendra Prasad Adhikary

Under Secretary and Chief of Social Security and Reform Section

Ministry of Women Children and Social Welfare

Government of Nepal

Singha Durbar

Kathmandu

Nepal
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